
February 22, 1978 

Dear Harold: 

Professor Wrone suggested that I send you this copy of a review on 
CBS's Ruby and Oswald. As i am certain you noticed, it was difficult 
to know where to begin in reviewing the show in such a small amount 
of space. In any event, I tried to reflect this in the review. 

I said hello to Doug McMillan for you as you had asked. He was pleased 
to hear from you and returns the greeting. I also mentioned the pos-
sibility of having Les Payne return to Stevens Point for a lecture. 
Doug seemed genuinely interested and stated that his organization still 
has some funds available for speakers--one hurdle cleared already! 

Doug and I agreed to meet with Professor Wrone in order to work out the 
details. I believe the best time for Mr. Payne to speak here would be 
in early April. This would give us enough time to set things up in 
an adequate fashion. 

I would assume that either Professor Wrone or I will contact you when 
we know something more definite. 

I have also given Professor Wrone the list of things that you asked for 
regarding your research assistant. I hope my suggestions are of some 
help to you. 

Take care, 
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